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June 2022 BOE Meeting

End of School Year Activities: We were able to enjoy several end-of-the-year activities to round out the

2021-22 school year.  We had beautiful weather for our Field Day on Monday, May 16. It was perfect for our

students and parents to enjoy the day. Thank you to Mrs. Kuckelman for all her hard work on this great annual

event.

● The SES Social Committee organized a luncheon on May 19th for staff who were retiring at the end of

the year or are leaving to pursue other endeavors. Those individuals honored were Carrie Holthaus

and Sheryl Plattner.

● The 5th-grade class held a spring band and vocal performance on Monday, May 9th.  Under the

direction of Katie Topp (band) and Elysia McGill (vocal), students put on a very enjoyable performance

that displayed their development in both areas.   We were also able to have recognition for our

leaving 5th graders and we are excited to see the wonderful things the Class of 2029 will accomplish

next year at SMS.

Building Maintenance:  The SES custodial staff is busy preparing part of the building for the 2022-23 school

year, working around our construction schedules.   Head custodian Aaron Koch, Louis Aberle, and summer

help Kalvin Evans have created a summer cleaning schedule and are currently focused on deep cleaning

rooms that are not affected by the renovation.

MTSS Implementation:

● Spring screening for Fastbridge assessments concluded in mid-May.  Results have been reviewed by

teachers and the building leadership during team and committee meetings. We were very pleased

with the overall growth of our students during this school year.  During the summer, we will use this

data to help place students in appropriate interventions for the start of the 22-23 school year in

August.

Trauma Responsive Training: Last week, some SES staff members and Ms. Willis attended training to help

coach our remaining staff through the practice of using trauma-responsive techniques in the classroom to

help students reach their full potential, no matter what situations they face both inside and outside our

building.

SES Summer School/Camp Adventure: The weeks of June 13th and 20th, SES will have Summer School from

8:00 am-11:30 am at SMS.  Our “campers” will be able to strengthen their skills in reading and math, as well

as plan, design, and build projects with “Marble Arcade” and “Open Mic” STEM rooms.  Look for pictures and

updates on Facebook!
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